
Consent Item

RE: Special Use Exception Extension - 14924 Manchester Road - Dunkin Drive Thru

Department/Program: Administration, Planning & Zoning

Background: On February 27, 2023, Ordinance 23-05 was approved for the development of a
restaurant with a drive-thru and front yard parking at 14924 Manchester Road. According to
Section 4(11) of Article XIV, if the grantee of a special use exception fails to proceed with the
permitted use or construction/development within one year from the effective date of the
exception, and no extension is granted by the Board of Aldermen, the exception will be
considered abandoned and will terminate.

Extension and progress: In February 2024, the Board approved a six-month extension, set to
expire at the end of August 2024. Section 4(11) of Article XIV goes on to state: Unless expressly
authorized at the time of the granting of the special use exception, or upon the granting of a time
extension by the board of aldermen, all construction and site developments associated with a
special use exception must be completed within 18 months of the effective date of the special use
exception, or it shall be deemed abandoned and shall thereupon terminate.

At this time, all necessary permits have been issued, and site work and construction are actively
underway. The Petitioner has submitted an application for a further extension and provided a
timeline for the completion of the project.

Recommendation: Staff recommends the approval of the Petitioner's application for an
extension, with a limit of one year. This extension will provide the necessary time for the
completion of the development without compromising the regulations set forth in Section 4(11)
of Article XIV.

Submitted By: Lynn Sprick, City Planner

Date: August 12, 2024
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